
Kenosha County Genealogy Society 
Board Meeting Minutes 

2 November 2015 
 
The meeting was called to order by President, Judy Uelmen at 6:35 PM at the Bio-Science Bldg. of 
Gateway Technical College. 
 
Those in attendance were: Judy Uelmen, Judy Reynolds, Claudia Schiller, Suzanne Dibble, Kathy 
Nuernberg, Frank Klein and Mary Ann Cole. 
 
The Secretary’s report was read and approved. 
 
The Treasurer’s report was read and approved with a balance of $1988.10. 
 
Kathy Nuernberg, our new KCGS newsletter editor was introduced. 
 
Dawn Jurgens was announced as the new KCGS surname coordinator. 
 
Judy Uelmen reported that there will be a one-on-one help session at the SW Library on Nov. 11th. A 
sign-up sheet will be passed around at the meeting on Nov. 9th for helpers. This will be the last session of 
2015. Suzanne mentioned some problems with internet connections at the session held on Oct. 14th. 
 
Judy Reynolds reported that publicity has been sent to the newspapers for the library help sessions and 
general meetings. 
 
Judy Uelmen noted that the date selected for the Walworth County Family History Fair this year was in 
conflict with several other genealogy events scheduled for the same date, reducing attendance.  KCGS 
will be hosting the 2016 Family History Fair on Sept 17, 2016. There will be a meeting of the Fair 
committee at 5:30 PM on Nov. 9th immediately prior to the general meeting. Judy Uelmen reported that 
she was able to obtain some things from this year’s Fair that can be used for the 2016 Fair. Any dated 
materials will have to be removed first.   
 
Arrangements for the Christmas party will begin at the November 9th general meeting. Claudia to be in 
charge of the potluck sign-up sheet.  We will also recruit a Bingo caller. 
 
Suzanne is continuing work on the KCGS display board.  
 
Judy Uelmen reported that the Cemetery Project has wrapped up for the year. There is just part of one 
section of Green Ridge remaining to be photographed. She is considering St. James as the next cemetery 
to begin in 2016. 
 
Claudia reported that a sympathy card was sent to Sylvia Canada. 
 
The process for proofing, publishing and printing the KCGS newsletter was described. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:43 PM. 
 
Mary Ann Cole, Secretary 


